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Anchorline Summer Edition 
Newsletter of the West Seattle Yacht Club 

Commodore’s Report 

 
       August 
 

 

Ahoy members, 
 
It’s been a beautiful summer and I hope you’re all enjoying it.  
 
The Steak Fry in Brownsville is right around the corner (Aug. 17-19). Doreen and 
Neal are working together to make sure this will be another wonderful time for  
everyone. Be sure and let the phone tree know how many folks you will be bringing 
to this fun gathering, so they can plan accordingly.  
 
The following weekend is the South Sound cruise, so be sure and keep a lookout for 
the details.  
 
Labor Day in Bremerton is much fun with the Blackberry Festival; you don’t want to 
miss it!  
 
I heard from a few members who went to the San Juan’s in July and they had a 
great time. (My thanks to the Schrader’s for organizing it).  
 

Thanks to the Freeman’s for rallying to help this great club grow , and thanks to 

every one of you who keep it fun. Looking forward to seeing you all in the weeks to 
come, and hope all is well. 
 
Your Commodore 
Mike LeSieur 

 
       June 
 

 

 
           July 
 

 Joy Smith 18 

Gregory Dudiak 19 

Jim Schnelz 21 

Susan Wilson 22 

Neal Duett 25 

Susan Ponselle 28 

Michael Lobdell 28 

Hazel Parsons 30 

Dee Selk 30 

Susan Scott 2 

Nic Shelton 2 

Sam  Kanner 6 

Mike Lesieur 10 

Chuck Deaver 13 

Mike Drake 28 

George Moreis 30 

Brian Hood 1 

George Morris 8 

Jon Shelton 10 

Julie Shelton 18 

Judy Giddens 29 

Guy Smith 30 
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Vice Commodore’s Report  

Hello to all our members!  I hope everyone is taking full advantage of our exceptional summer so far, may it be on the water 
or out doing what you love to do.  I'm just throwing out a reminder that our next planned activity will be our Steak Fry event at 
Brownsville on Aug 17thru 19th 2018. For those who head over on Friday there is usually a potluck dinner if you care to  
partake.  Saturday, we have scheduled games plus lunch up at the park.  Evening the club puts on a fabulous steak dinner 
with all the trimmings.  Then comes Sunday, the club will be serving breakfast followed by a board meeting at the Brownsville 
club house.  
 
If the phone tree has not contacted you, please call Vice Commodore Doreen Rupprecht  @ 425-876-5604  or Lori Lesieu @ 
206-290-8235.  Let’s make this year's event a great one. Cost will be $35.00 for adults, $15.00 for 12 thru 17 and 11 and  
under free. 
 
Dori Schnelz, our store volunteer has assembled a catalog of clothing merchandise for the club. If you have any questions 
you can contact her dmschnelz@gmail.com 
 
A week after Steak Fry, there's the South Sound cruise that leads into Labor Day in Bremerton.  September 21st we will be 
back to our meeting at the Masonic Temple. This meeting is our nominations night and we will be looking for some  
volunteers. A more detailed list will come out later.  The club needs the support from the membership to keep having these 
great events every year. 
 
Hope to see you at Steak Fry, 
WSYC Vice Commodore 
Doreen Rupprecht  

Place a Classified Ad! 
E-mail all of your information to Bob Schrader,  
bobsathome@aol.com, 
and he will compile the ads and forward them to our Anchorline editor. 

Visit us at  

Westseattleyachtclub.org 

 

Oxford Suites Silverdale Washington Hotel 
9550 NW Silverdale Way, Silverdale, WA 98383 
Phone: 360.698.9550 Toll Free: 888.698.7848 

 
 

If you are not boating to Brownsville, the above hotel has limited rooms available for your sleeping 
comfort. They a conveniently located in Silverdale, 4.8 miles from Port of Brownsville.  Their room 
rates vary, so call and book your Steak Fry room today. 

mailto:dmschnelz@gmail.com
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Rear Commodore’s Report  

Hello to all members ! 
We had a blast at Roche Harbor; many thanks to Bob and Linda for a great dinner. The 
weather could not have been better. So nice to see everyone that came out for this.  
 
Mary and I had a great two weeks in the islands. The crabbing was really good. We ate crab 
for days. 
 
Hope to see you all at Brownsville on August 17th thru the 19th. We have games and great 
prizes for the winners this year, so come on out and participate on this annual event.  
 
Now the mini cruise from August 25th thru the 30th. Please contact Neal Duett if you would 
like to go. Call or text me at 206-331-5561 as soon as possible so I can make arrangements.   
 
Next up is Labor Day at Bremerton August 31st thru September 3rd. We have 12 slips  
available; there are 11 slips signed up. We have one slip still open for someone.  Here are the 
members that have signed up, Robert and Susan Ponselle, Rod and Doreen Rupprecht, John 
and Jeanne Gordon, Mary and Neal Duett, Mike and Lori Lesuier, Scott and Marie Shannon, 
Phil and Tammy Legg, Don and Mary Ann Lobdell, Tony and Julie Ethier,  Jim and Ronda 
Franze and Chris and Lynda Swift. The agenda is quite simple for this event, Happy hour  
daily, BYB and lite snacks, dinners will be on our own. Here are the slips that are assigned to 
us, A10, A13 thru A21, these are 36 ft slips, and A27 and A29 are 30ft slips. 
 
Rear Commodore 
Neal Duett 
 



Steak Fry Agenda 

    West Seattle Yacht Club 

                             Welcome to Steak Fry   2018 
 

 
Friday  

1900 Pot Luck on the Dock 

 Get signed up for Saturday Horse Shoe contest, see Don Lobdell 
 

Saturday  
 Activities in the park: 

1000-1600 Horse Shoe Contest begins  (Adults) 
 Host:  Don Lobdell 
 
1030-1600 Ladder Golf begins  (Adults & Kids) 
 Host:  TBD 
 
1030-1600 Bean Bag toss begins  (Adults & Kids)   
 Host:  TBD 
 
1130-1230 Lunch – Hot dogs & chips 
 Host:  Doreen Rupprecht 
 
 
 Happy Hour in gazebo: 

1600-1700 HAPPY HOUR 
 Host:  Don and Mary Ann Lobdell 
 $5 per person – bring appetizers to share 
 
 SAILBOAT RACES 
 Host:  Mary Ann Lobdell  
 Bring $1 dollar bills 
 
Moving on to the BYC clubhouse: 
Saturday afternoon: 
 
1700 Kitchen Staff start the cookers and prep for dinner 
 Set up the hall 
 
1930 Dinner at the Club House 
 Plates provided – bring your own utensils (steak knives) 
 Bring your preferred beverage of choice, any leftover beer & pop will also be available 
 
2030 Clean up and begin prep work for breakfast 
 
Sunday 
 
0730 Start cooking breakfast (sausage, eggs, potatoes, pancakes) 
 
0930 Breakfast served 
 Plates, utensils and coffee provided 
 
1000 Clean Up 
 
1030 Board meeting (all members are welcome) 
 
Cost: Adults  (18 & over) $35 
 12 – 17 yrs old $15 
 11 & under Free! 

Costs include lunch, refreshments, steak dinner on Saturday, breakfast on Sunday, games & prizes for all 
ages Page 4 
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WSYC Officers 

 

 
West Seattle Yacht Club Officers, Board Members & Volunteers | Nov 2017 thru Oct 2018  

Commodore:  Advertising:   Anchorline:   

Mike Leseiur  (206) 235-4794 Bob Schrader 
Dee Selk  
(dselk46@comcast.net) 

        

Vice-Commodore:  Cruise Captain:   IOBG:    

Doreen Rupprecht  (425) 876-5604 TBD per cruise  Lani Lightle   

        

Rear-Commodore:  Meeting Host Coordinators:  Membership:  

Neal Duett  (425) 228-1157 Kate & Chuck Deaver Rob Ponselle  

        

Purser:   Phone Committee:  Photographer:   

Robert Selk  (206) 715-4191  Joy Smith and Lori Leseiur TBD   

        

Yeoman:  Publicity Committee:  Reciprocals:   

Maria Gonzales  (206) 402-1625 TBD   Rod Rupprecht (425) 533-3172 

        

Past Commodore: Ship Store:   Sunshine Committee:  

Don Lobdell  (425) 417-3020 Dori Schnelz   Sue Scott (206) 938-8918  

  dmschnelz@gmail.com      

Two Year Board:  Webmaster:      

Julie Baker Dee Selk      

Chuck Deaver       

Jim Schnelz       

        

One Year Board:        

Mark Clinton       

Rob Ponselle       

Susan Ponselle       


